
 

 

 

 

Blessed is the one who trusts in the Lord, whose confidence is in him. 
They will be like a tree planted by the water that sends out its roots by the stream. 

It does not fear when heat comes; its leaves are always green. 
It has no worries in a year of drought and never fails to bear fruit. 

Jeremiah 17: 7 - 8 

The Federation of Middleham (VA) and Spennithorne (VC) CE Primary Schools 
Executive Headteacher – Mrs Marie Mann 

A PLACE TO LEARN, LOVE & GROW 

Friday 11th February 2022 – Newsletter 
This term our Christian Value focus is: Courage 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
 
Year 5 & 6 Marrick Priory Residential 
This week the children in Foxes Class had an amazing three days at Marrick Priory. The 
adventure included: archery, orienteering, night-walking, canoeing, climbing, abseiling 
and high ropes. Every child stepped out of their comfort zone and displayed courage 
throughout the visit. The children were also challenged to make their own beds and 
sandwiches ς ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀƴ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ aƛǎǎ hΩbŜƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ aǊǎ aŀƴƴΗ ¢ƘŜ aŀǊǊƛŎƪ ǎǘŀŦŦ 
ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ lovely it was 
to see them encourage one another. A huge thank you to all the staff at Marrick, they 
made us feel so welcome, thank you to all the staff who helped organise the trip and 
look after the schools whilst I was awayΦ !ƴ ŜȄǘǊŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aƛǎǎ hΩbŜƛƭƭ ŦƻǊ 
joining me on the visit.  
It was a privilege to take the children away and share in making life-long memories with 
them.  
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Internet Safety  

This week the children have been learning about how to keep themselves safe online. Today, we welcomed PCSO Paul 
Fee into both schools to talk to the children about online safety. The children engaged really well, they really impressed 
PCSO Fee with their knowledge and asked some thoughtful questions.  
Thank you to Mrs Bowkett for organising the different activities for the children this week and arranging for PCSO Paul 
Fee to visit. Mrs Bowkett would highly recommend this website to support parents and carers: 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2022/advice-for-parents-and-carers  
 

 
 
Candlelighters Charity Day 
A quick reminder that on Tuesday February 15th we will have a non-uniform day, which is 
International Childhood Cancer Day.  If the children would like to dress in something 
gold/yellow which symbolises Childhood Cancer, then they are welcome to do so.  
We will be raising money for The Candlelighters charity who have supported Lailah-CŀȅŜΩǎ 
family throughout the two years she had treatment. A suggested donation of £1 per child 
please.  
 
Owls Class News 
In Owls Class this week they have started their new book in English, "How The Stars Came To Be". They have been doing 
lots of work around the moon, including descriptive writing, stunning art work and investigating the lunar phases using 
Oreo biscuits. 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend 

 
Mrs Marie Mann 
Executive Headteacher 
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Diary Dates  
Monday 14th February ς Owls swimming session 
Tuesday 15th February ς Candlelighters Charity non-uniform day  
Friday 18th February ς Break up for Half term holiday  
Monday 28th February ς School Opens 
Tuesday 1st March ς Year 5 & 6 trip to Prison & Police Museum, Ripon  
Thursday 3rd March ς World Book Day (more information to follow next week) 
Monday 7th March ï Phonics event at Spennithorne School for Rabbits & Badgers (plus a special 
performance from the children!).  

 
 

 
 

Mrs Mann’s availability week beginning 14.02.22 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Middleham Spennithorne Am ς Middleham 
Pm ς Spennithorne  

Middleham Spennithorne  
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